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1st December 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
As we come to the end of the national lockdown, you will all be fully aware that we are moving into an 
area-specific response to COVID-19 at national level from 2nd December.  
 
All areas have been allocated an alert level and Cumbria is on, ‘Tier 2 – High Alert’. This will be reviewed by 
the Government on December 16th.  
 
The guidance to schools remains largely unchanged at the moment so we will continue with all of our 
current protective measures through until the end of term (December 18th). This includes the use of face-
coverings by adults whilst on school premises.  
 
Each day, we are reviewing guidance, responding to new information and managing the school as safely as 
we can. It is vitally important that all families support this by acting in accordance with the national 
guidance to reduce the risk of spreading the illness.  
 
We are currently dealing with a small number of cases within one Year 6 group. Please can I remind parents 
of the importance of supporting our group structure in school by not allowing the children to mix after 
school. Also, please remain vigilant around COVID-19 symptoms within your household and act swiftly and 
appropriately if you have any. 
 
I have attached the High Alert graphic from the Government which gives clear advice on what Tier 2 means 
for our lives at the moment.  
 
Thank you for all of your support through what has been an immensely challenging term for all involved.  
 
If you have any questions, please get in touch.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr C J Steele 
Headteacher  

Gallowbarrow 
Cockermouth 
Cumbria 
CA13 0DX 

Head teacher: Mr C Steele 
Telephone: 01900 821133 

Fax: 01900 821132 
E-mail: head@fairfieldprimary.co.uk 

Web: www.fairfieldprimary.co.uk 
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